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      April 22, 2024 
 
Mattox Rebecca A  
11322 E Rio Grande Ave 
Brazil, IN 47834 
 
      Re:  11322 E. Rio Grande Ave 

        Brazil, IN  
Dear Ms. Mattox: 
 
 The Indiana Department of Environmental Management, Emergency Response, has 
received a report regarding used oil being dumped on the ground at 11322 E Rio Grande 
Avenue. Please be advised that IC 13-30-2-1 prohibits the application of used oil to any ground 
surface. Compliance with this law will help assure the citizens of Indiana a safer environment.    
 Please contact me at (317) 308-3036 or by email at dcaldwel@idem.in.gov as soon as possible 
to discuss this concern. 
 
      Sincerely, 

       
       
      Dwayne Caldwell 
      Emergency Response  

Office of Land Quality  
 
 
 


